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FTSE EU Climate Benchmarks Index Series – Decarbonisation Target 
 

23 December 2022 

The purpose of this notification is to advise that as a result of the 15 December 2022 notice to postpone 

the December 2022 index reviews for the FTSE EU Climate Benchmarks Index Series, the following four 
indices in the Index Series have been identified as not meeting the first year 7% decarbonisation target 

as outlined in the ground rules. 
 

Index Name Index Code 

FTSE Developed Paris-Aligned (PAB) Index AWDEPAB 

FTSE Developed Climate Transition (CTB) Index  AWDECTB 

FTSE All-Share Paris-Aligned (PAB) Index ASXEPAB 

FTSE All-Share Climate Transition (CTB) Index ASXECTB 

 
In Q1 2023, the indices will be reviewed, and the decarbonisation target will be set so that all indices will 
be back to their 7% year on year average decarbonisation rate at this point in time and going forward at 

each reassessment date.   
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Alternatively please visit our website at www.ftserussell.com 
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